Town of Swampscott

OFFICE OF THE

Board of Health

ELIHU THOMSON ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

SWAMPSCOTT, MASSACHUSETTS 01907

A Board of Health meeting was duly posted and held on October 26, 2017 commencing at 6:12 pm in the 2nd Floor Conference Room. Attending this meeting was Chairperson Marianne Hartman and Board Member Alison Oxton, Emily Ciley was absent from this meeting, also in attendance was Jeff Vaughan, Health Director.

Motion was made to accept the minutes of the September 12, 2017 meeting. Seconded.

Tobacco Control announced that they welcome Ipswich into the "Participating Municpal Agreement". Marianne Hartman made a motion to accept Municipal Tobacco and Public Health Programs. Alison Oxton moved to accept. Marianne Hartman announced that she invited Joyce Redford to participate in the opioid program.

The Health Safe and Helpful Incentive program discussion was tabled, as Emily Ciley was not in attendance.

Old Business

Board members can attend the MAHB education being held in Taunton and Marlboro

Board of Health and School Committee – Marianne Hartman spoke with Amy O'Connor, who was unable to attend this nights meeting, the question "What does the Board of Health want to be involved in?"

1

Alison Oxton will email Amy O'Connor and Jeff Vaughan will request a ventilation punch list from Mike Scola.

Recreation Camps

Marianne Hartman asked for an updated application asking Camp Directors to check in with the Board of Health.

Health Director

- The flu clinic held on October 4, 2017 at Shirat Hyam was attended by approximately One hundred people. Town Nurse has also vaccinated Fire Department, Police Department, Town Hall, and School Department employees.
- There will be a Metal Drop-off on October 27, 2017, Hazardous Waste on November 11, 2017 hosted by Marblehead with a fee of \$25 per TV. The Budget

1

Health Department has budgeted \$40. Per Food Establishment Inspection

New Business

Opioid group will be setting something up soon, awaiting Narcan information.

Special Town Meeting will be held November 13, 2017.

Board of Health will hold its next meeting Tuesday, November 28, 2017 at 6:00 PM

Meeting adjourned 6:50 PM

Respectfully submitted

Linda L. Paster, Substitute Clerk

For Swampscott Health Department